PSSC Meeting November 9th, 2021 (virtual)
Members in attendance:
Reagan Doemer
Jennifer Brown
Greg Artz
Elizabeth Vandenberghe
Aleisha Ross
Jane Logan (DEC member)
Tanya McGrath (VP & Teacher Rep)
Mark Crowley

This was our first meeting of the 2021-2022 school year for our M Gerald Teed PSSC.  All members were welcomed to the committee and a brief overview of the role of the PSSC was discussed as their impact and important role in our school community.  
An overview of the school year to date was shared with members, student numbers, staff, and classes both in English Prime and also in French Immersion. We discussed the year to date with our COVID measures in place following Public Health, District and School protocols and its impact upon the students within their classrooms. Questions were asked about outdoor recess and the need to try and keep classes from mixing together, hence our staggered recess schedules. We have tried to eliminate any opportunities in which there may be classrooms mingling with one another to try and keep potential incidents of COVID to a minimum, in terms of our contact tracing if required to do so.
We then discussed our online learning practice due to the Job Action by CUPE and schools being closed to students and staff. We had provided paper packages to families to use in the transition, which had been sent home earlier in the school year. This was then followed up by a two day (morning) for families to come and pick up a more detailed paper package for their children. In addition to this, teachers have set up and been in daily communication with families through their classroom Teams sites.  This also was followed up by phone calls or emails by teachers, as indicated by families as to their preference. To date, we have had a almost 80 % participation rate (78.6%) of families who have either logged onto Teams or have picked up a paper package to be used at home.

An overview of our new focus of our school’s SIP was shared and discussed. Focus of our new plan fall in line with the Department and District’s Science/Building Blocks of Reading at the K-2 level. We discussed how we will be using our in-school/house data to determine our students needs and move towards developing interventions and strategies to address these concerns.  Members were inquiring as to the focus and how this would impact the students within the classroom. The process was explained and would be an ongoing topic as we moved along this plan. 
Home Reports were discussed, as they would be impacted by online learning. Reports will be sent out on Nov 29th, with Parent-Teacher interviews occurring on December 2nd and 3rd. These interviews will be virtual. Further information will be sent out to families as to the booking system.
Kindergarten Registration numbers to date were shared with PSSC members and we encouraged members to pass along information to families, if they happen to be aware of children who have not yet registered for K in 2022.
A new PSSC chairperson was chosen for 2021-2022, Elizabeth Vandenberghe has agreed to be our Chair.
Next meeting: December 7th @ 6:00pm., we are hoping to have a face to face meeting at this time.

